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228 Röbelen to Sander





Saigon, 15th January 1886

Dear Mr. Sander,

I could not do anything in Tonkin or Annam because there was an uprising and nobody was allowed to travel without a military escort. In Cambodge it is worse, and it is impossible to travel there. And that’s where the Cupripediums come from. On the 8th of this month I sent 5 crates to Behn Meyer for further shipment. They contain Saccolabiums which are about to flower, illustre or fussiae, one crate with Aerides  cf. houllettianum which is mentioned in the l’Orchidophile, No. 42, 1st November 1884. Furthermore, some plants of Dendrobium, S. miniatum. 9 crates are going via Natal, 1 to 8 are C(alanthe). regnellii and No. 9 contains Vanda, see drawing, and one Renanthera, sepals and petals yellow/White with pink dots, the lip a little darker. Of Vanda and Renanthera, there are flowers in a bottle of alcohol. Of the C(alanthe)., one half is in crate No. 8, covered with paper, one dark variety, the other light, most of them were not seen in flower. I have not seen any of the red variety you mentioned, nor any pure white with yellow eye. Maybe they flower earlier or later than regnieri. 

Next week I shall travel to Manila. If possible, I shall visit the mountains west of Saigon before I leave. 

Regnier in Manila for the last 2 months. Due to the uprising it is impossible to get to the mountains in Cambodia. There is supposed to be a new Cypripedium, this is what Godefroy wrote to a missionary and to the head gardener of the botanical gardens here. I have read both letters, if it is as Godefroy writes, then I know where to find the location. Regnier was wounded on the way there. His collector is waiting to go there and get it. Without doubt, it cannot be got from the north, but as long as the French are here it is impossible to go further than Cochinchina. 

I drew £75 on the 21st December. I would have written to you earlier, but I wanted to collect the Calanthes first. Before I depart for Manila, I shall have to draw more money, £15 – 20. Since your letter of the 20th November, I have not heard from you. Until I hear from you I shall continue collecting Aerides sanderiana, then Vanda sanderiana, Aerides lawrencianum and after than Den. dearei and Cypr. ciliolare. Phalaenopsis ??? Foerstermann is cultivating them in Singapore.

I have written to Gomnurana about the plants, I hope they will arrive in good condition.

With kind regards,

C. Roebelen

In box No. 9, apart from Vanda and Renanthera, there are some Aerides which grow in the same locality as C. regnieri. I enclose two flowers of Vanda.

Translated by: Maren Talbot
Page 1 of 1
03/07/2003 10:30

